OTTO FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS
MEETING MINUTES JULY 12, 2022
  Don Girod

2024

Allison Girod, Secretary/Treasurer
Stew Ritchie

2026


Don Sinn

2022


1. Meeting was opened at 7:30 pm by Don Girod
2. Motion to approve the June minutes: made by DonG, seconded by Stew, approved.
3. July Treasurer’s report: 

	
	Balance 
	Interest Rate

	CCB checking - #1710057912
	$7,007.61
	0.02%

	CCB savings – Savings #1720049483
	$51,260.65
	0.02%

	CCB savings – Contingency #1720049505
	$124,365.03
	0.05%

	CCB savings – Air Tanks/Turnout Gear #1720052999
	$12,893.12
	0.02%

	NYCLASS  NY-01-1150-0001
	$121,574.82
	1.05%


Bills paid 

	1933
	Verizon Wireless (due 6/11/22)
	$13.47

	1934
	National Fuel (estimated)
	$73.14


Bills to pay
	
	Verizon Wireless (due 7/11/22)
	$13.47

	
	National Fuel (actual)
	$8.69

	
	Briggs Signs – lettering for Otto2
	$460.00

	
	Otto VFD – annual lease of fire hall
	$5,205.00

	
	Otto VFD – 2% NYS fire tax (deposited 7/5/22)
	$428.78

	
	Paul Stang reimbursement – training refreshments March- June
	$336.00


The current bills and bank statements were checked by all Commissioners present. The reconciled June checking account statement, check images and paid bills were viewed by all  Commissioners present .  Motion to approve the treasurer’s report and pay the bills  made by Stew, seconded by DonS, approved.
Old Business
4.  Otto2 status.  The rear end gears have been replaced successfully, but there is still a clunk in the driveline.  This will be a continuing effort.
5.  There are still 14 members who have not completed the sexual harassment  training.
6..  Ambulance personnel ;  Jim is off line due to medical problems.  Danielle also has a medical problem and it is not known if she has taken the final test yet,  There are two new members taking the EMT course in East Otto. 
New Business
7.   Motion to approve the following new member:  made by Stew, seconded by DonS, approved.

Yeidy Bishop – she has already started taking the EMT course at East Otto.

Approval is subject to county background checks.
8.
Allison has looked into Otto hosting  an EVOC training course for the insurance company.  September 24 and 25 has been proposed.  This would be a “train the trainer” course aimed at Cattaraugus County fire companies.  There would be 24 seats.  Any company insured by VFIS could sign up for  3 free seats.  Otto would get 5 free seats for hosting.  We would try to get the CLV bus garage location since it has a classroom and a good driving area.  It has worked well before.
9  
DonG talked a little about the new state regulation that allows volunteer fire companies to bill for their ambulances.  This would especially affect the ALS intercept calls where the paramedic gets on the fire company ambulance.  The ALS agency would then bill the fire company rather than the patient’s insurance.  A call where the ALS unit transports the patient would not be affected.  Medical billing is very intricate and volunteer services do not have the expertise or the manpower, so a billing company must be used.  These companies could greatly increase the cost to the patient and are not interested in a low volume ambulance service.  More on this later.  There is a meeting today 7/12/22 where some clarification may be given.
10  No chief’s report.
